Edna Township

Regular Board Meeting
January 17, 2022
Dent Community Center, 201 Birch St, Dent MN 56528

The meeting was called to order at 7 pm. and began with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Dennis Sazama, Gary Schattschneider, Ben Bucholz, Echo Dockter and Karen Marthaler were present.

The agenda was reviewed. Bucholz motioned to accept agenda with changes. Sazama 2™ the motion and it passed
unanimously.

The clerk’s report of the December meeting was reviewed. Sazama motioned to accept it as presented. Schattschneider 2™
the motion and it passed unanimously.

The treasurer’s report showed receipts of $4,147.84, disbursements of $7,689.14 and working capital of $524,995.77.
Sazama motioned to accept the report as presented. Bucholz 2° the motion and it passed unanimously.

There were no bounties to be paid. Dockter reported that the letter to request the bounty payment from the county had
been mailed.

The claims for payment were reviewed, Sazama motioned to pay the claims as presented, Bucholz 2™ the motion and it
passed unanimously. Bucholz motioned to approve the transfer of $43,954.76 from the money market account to the
checking account. Sazama seconded the motion. Each of the supervisors voted to approve the motion.

Phone calls this month included a calls from Jeff Guck, from Rush Lake, and Justin Kirchenwitz, from Dead Lake, to
Bucholz regarding South View Lane. Arnold Gietza from Dead Lake attended the meeting to talk about snow plowing
South View Lane. This road is not in Edna Township.

Schattschneider received a call from Tyler Doll, 41341 Fawn Oaks Road, regarding his mailbox being hit by the
snowplow. The mailbox policy was discussed and Tyler mentioned he might pursue getting a swing away mailbox
support in the future. Gary thanked Tyler for the call and letting us know.

Keith Brokke, from Engstrom Beach, was present and presented a proposal to have the landowners install 500-600 feet of
snow fence in the beach area. The Board expressed concerns about installing snow fence on private property. Brokke
stated that the landowners are will to do the installation and the removal if the township would purchase the snow fence
and the posts. The Board agreed to look into the costs and the liability before next Fall. Schattschneider agreed to work on
this issue.

Perham Township requested an Edna supervisor attend their February 7" meeting to discuss the town line road. Bucholz
volunteered to attend this meeting. (Note — he later found he had a conflict and Sazama volunteered to attend).

Sazama volunteered to visit with Joan Covington regarding the trees in the road right of way on the property across from
her home. The trimming of the trees overhanging N Liitle McDonald Dr has been on hold waiting for this permission, so
that all the work could be done at one time.

The possibility of a living snow fence on the Jason Schultz property adjacent to W Little McDonald Dr was discussed.
There are some spots that are prone to huge drifts every year. A snow bank snow fence has been built since the December
meeting. Sazama looked into the ASCS about providing trees. He was told the landowner would have to request the trees
and agree to put the land in to CRP. Options were discussed.




There are trees on E Big McDonald Dr in the road right of way that need to be cut. Sazama will mark the trees. He already
has the landowner’s written permission for this to be done.

Correspondence included the reminders for the East Otter Tail Association of Townships meeting on March 6, at
Thumper Pond and October 24 in Deer Creek, document requests from Dead Lake and Larry Helsene, brochures from
MN LTAP and the seal coat pre-bid packet from Otter Tail County Highway Department. The seal coat roads and lengths
were verified and Sazama signed the acknowledgement page. Dockter will fax the packet back to the highway department.
The Board discussed the review of policies that needs to be done. They agreed to table this project until April.

Dockter presented the contract from Tum2Creative to provide full service for the website and the township email
accounts. The rate for 1 year will be less than $1300 and will include the domain, hosting and email fees and updating the
website as needed. The clerk will provide the Minutes and any other files needed. Sazama motioned to accept the contract.
Bucholz seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. The contract will start February 1,2023.

The 2024 Budget was reviewed. The plan to continue restoring/rebuilding the gravel roads was discussed and figured into
the projected budget line items. 2024 would be the 3" year of the 3 year plan to get all gravel roads done. The 2024
budget to be presented at the annual meeting will total $402,000, with the levy to be set at $336,000. This is an increase in
the levy amount. This will be the first increase in 2 years. Schattschneider will include an explanation in the report he
prepares for the annual meeting.

The supervisors conducted the Annual Audit. The receipts and claims are reviewed at every monthly meeting so only a
sampling of those documents are checked at this meeting. Receipts numbered 588, 596, 601, 606 and 614 were verified.
Disbursements numbered 3741, 3762, 3837, 3788 and 3874 were verified. The clerk’s and treasurer’s ledgers matched
exactly.

The clerk and treasurer provided bank statements, receipis, ledgers and fund balances.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:19 pm. i J ' ’ﬂ






So Nmﬁqﬁﬂ TR
Tr'8v8'6es
05'£E8BS

00'00STS

8y TTLS
£5°E66%

6ELT%
596878

LO'EETS

RS

gzoz/et/t

[EADWIAY MOUS pUE 83[

Buyshag

(p1ed) u=y jleH

paeog UMO L/[I3Un0)

{EAOLUSY MOUS pue 33|

Bupysiang

pleog umo|/isunod

piecq umo ] /louncd

SN WUnoIoy

PTT-GTTEY-TOT
TY'8r8'67$
ETY-rEZ-LPTEY-T0T
05'LE8'8S
-ZTr-0rTT#-007
00'005T$
-EEF-OLITH#-001
8v'zeLs
TOY-0rZ-SZTEP-102
£5'€665
#1Z-TSE-TETTH-00T
6E° LTS
-€0T-0TTT#-00T
$9'682%
-60T-0TETH#-00T
LO'EETS
FMoTIY L2578
|eaosddy J0} 3817 swied

D.ﬁuw@ vLvE
Jo:uw. £LYE
m:om TiYE
_\v _om TLYE
s:ow OLYE
\&d 69tE
\1\

Jeqwasg
PUE JIGUWIINON
- Buimojdmous

1240100 - BBEE
pue JjA 3 3 Funysnag

JU3Y [enuuy

Auno) 064 1els
- 81" ZEQSETOT 40} 5BNQ

JBqUIBACN
1o} - yes pue pueg

oJul
uoos|d pue Jupeaw
|enuue papniau ‘Bulpy

$0 0p0u Busiigng

143 eia ‘Buiproyyum pue
sasAoldwa pue 1aAojdwa
10} saxe] sieoipaul

- ysodaq g Wiy

aull- uo paysodap
- Buipjoyum ||lolAeq
uondIIsag

$T0Z/62/20 patepdn) Ise7 Joday

Suneaeox] £45GUBUUOS £T0Z/LT/T0

Suneaedx3 Sequauuog £202/L1/10

Wag o Aud £20Z/L1/10
UOnReIoSSY

Aunoy ‘se3 |1l JBNo £T0Z/LT/T0
Jainseall

Awunod jlel 18RO £202/£T/T0
Auedwor

UOHEIUNWIWO) Whod £20Z/L1/10

Anseas] saleis pejun £202/LT/T0
BNUIABY JO

juswiedag elosauu|y EZ0Z/LT/TO

PLITETY g
£20z2/0Z/1 0L £20Z/1/1 : aBuey a1eq
diysumo] eupi




€051 TS

llel=a

g20z/21/1

7402 98ed P10Z/62/80 paepdn 1se] poday

areq Josiaiatng umoy ._uu_mcwmuﬂumzum Aty
m ﬂu\ o _: /\..H/N b ﬁ.m,.wﬂnﬁ,\\._u A ﬂu{imuﬁﬂnff
#1eq 10s1A9dng umog ‘ieyD BWEZES S{UuB(g
Siavar A
s1eq A0spuSdNg UMD z :
ﬁozm Q uiwiefuag
£0°TSH'LPS Swiep) pa1a9|as 404 Je10},
SWeN WnoIsY FWNOO3Y i€301 #wen wopaIsag TOPOIN EG

€20z/02/T0L £20T/1/1T : 38uey azeq

Jeaoiddy 10y 1517 SR diysumo) eups



